## EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING/PUBLIC HEARING 13 OCTOBER 2020 7:00 PM MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Mike Corey, Doug Blackstone, Scott Allen, Bruce Flewelling, Paul Dudley and Jim Gardner Town Manager

Chairman Corey open the Public Hearing for State of Maine General Assistance Ordinance Appendices (A-H). Chairman Corey stated that hearing no comments, the Public Hearing was closed.

Chairman Corey called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm

No public comment

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve the minutes of 14 September 2020 Regular/Public Hearing Meeting. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve and sign treasure's warrants #63-#71. Selectmen Dudley seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve financial figures through 8 October 2020. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the State of Maine General Assistance Ordinance Appendices (A-H). Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Cynthia Flanagan of \$59.66. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Flewelling made the motion to approve the abatement for Patrick Lovely of \$317.14. Selectmen Dudley seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Blackstone made the motion to approve the abatement for George Hull for \$323.42. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Matthew Pelletier of \$274.75. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Yoosuf Siddiqui for \$266.90. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Luke Fuller for \$359.53. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Seth Rooney for \$365.81. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Robert Blanchard for \$268.47. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Daniel Madore for \$361.10. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Gordon Boulier for \$348.54. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion Carried 5-0

Selectman Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Bobbie Jo Hull for \$271.61. Selectmen Flewelling seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Rickie J. Hull for \$270.04. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Matthew Hopkins for \$266.90. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for Jenna Lombard for \$276.32. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the abatement for David Hopkins Jr. for \$254.84. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Dudley made the motion to approve the pole permit for Versant Power for pole to be placed on the Johnson Road. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed the proposed 2021 State Valuation value for Easton. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed letter from Bernstein/Shur in reference to Light up the Field Project. So noted

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed letter from Maine Department of Transportation explaining changes in the Local Road Assistance Program concerning annual funding. So noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed an email from Spirit of America Award indicating that Easton Field Days Committee was recognized as the 2020 award winner. So noted

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed a letter from Maine Department of Transportation referencing a light pavement project for 2021 in the Town of Easton. So noted

During the Manager's Report Town Manager Gardner stated that he expected an update on a recent abatement request and a meeting with the Easton Board of Assessor. Town Manager Gardner stated that the Odd Fellows Hall will be used for the November 3, 2020 Presidential Voting. Town Manager Gardner stated that there would be a Public Hearing at the Easton Elementary School Gymnasium on 19 October 2020 @ 7 p.m.

Selectmen Dudley asked the Easton Board of Selectmen if they would accept a Horse Stable for the Amish Community and place behind Country Farms Market on Town owned property. Easton Board of Selectmen endorsed the idea with the understanding that the Amish would be responsible for the removal of the horse manure.

Selectmen Dudley made the motion adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Gardner Easton Town Manager